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Together, we will revive the Futaba Festival and all extracurricular activities early! 

 

With the sudden cancellation of the Futaba Festival, along with extracurricular activities, some 

of you may be thinking, “This is too much...why?” 

 

 The new school year started brightly. I was happy to see that the campus was back to the 

way it was before COVID, except for the masks. I was pleasantly surprised to hear everyone 

chatting and laughing in the open space in front of Building 1. 

 

 However, Osaka Prefecture has undoubtedly entered a fourth wave of infections. In fact, 

there has been a noticeable increase in the number of young people. The impact of the mutant 

strain of the disease is also significant. Governor Yoshimura's urgent request is also a sign of 

an impending crisis. To protect the health of all of you and those around you, the university 

has had to make the difficult decision to switch to remote classes and suspend extracurricular 

activities as requested. Understanding how you all feel about this brings me utter devastation. 

 

 All of us, faculty and staff, began the new school year with a firm pledge to take on the 

"Challenge of Corona.” We will not be discouraged by this. We have no intention of changing 

our basic policy of enriching face-to-face classes and extracurricular activities under the best 

possible infection control measures. We have until May 5 to get through the fourth wave. 

Believing this, together let's do our best to "Nin no ichiji” (Endure to the end). 

 

 On April 4, when Rikako Ikee returned and won the Japanese championships and was 

unofficially selected for the Tokyo Olympics, she exclaimed, “Hard work always pays off, 

right!?” 

 

 The Futaba Festival and extracurricular activities have not disappeared. Let's persevere and 

fight against COVID for an early recovery! Your efforts will surely be rewarded. 


